In memory of Marijke Colle —an ecofeminist and an internationalist
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In memory of Marijke Colle —an ecofeminist and an internationalist

We sharethe sadness that comradesin the international community felt for the death of
Comrade Marijke Colleon 16 April 2023 at the age of 75.

We share the sadness that comrades in the international community felt for the death of Comrade Marijke Colle on
16 April 2023 at the age of 75.

The International Institute for Research and Education — Manila and its network of mass and political activists in the
Philippines offer the highest salute to an ecofeminist and an internationalist Marijke!

We've known Marijke and Pips in several international conferences and finally when she took the challenge to be the
co-director of the IIRE-Amsterdam. It was also the implementation period of launching IIRE in Asia (Manila).

She never denied invitations to the Asian Global Justice School and was even excited to join. The last one that she
joined and gave lectures on ecofeminism and other theoretical topics including the public speaking engagements in
the University of the Philippines in Luzon and in Mindanao was in 2019.

She was an important figure in the ecofeminist and ecosocialist struggle. In women and ecology commissions and
wherever discussions and debates, Marijke was fierce and firm in the intersectionality of the class and revolutionary

internationalism.

We will forever treasure Marijke’s friendship, comradeship and revolutionary and internationalist commitment.
Our thoughts go out to her family and friends, in particular to our comrade Pips, her companion.
Thanks for the Inspirations! You'll never be forgotten and we will pursue your struggles, our struggles.

Salute!

In the name of the IIRE-Manila and its network in Mindanao and Philippines,
Bong Fenis

Co-Director

IIRE-Manila

April 27, 2023

PS:
If you like this article or have found it useful, please consider donating towards the work of International Viewpoint. Simply follow this link: Donate
then enter an amount of your choice. One-off donations are very welcome. But regular donations by standing order are also vital to our continuing

functioning. See the last paragraph of this article for our bank account details and take out a standing order. Thanks.
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